VJP CONSULTING, INC.

21320 Sweet Clover Place

Ashburn, VA   20147

703-858-5894 (voice)

703-858-5484 (fax)

June 26, 2006
Office of Pesticide Programs

Regulatory Public Docket (7502P)

USEPA  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Washington, DC  20460-0001
Re: Docket no. EPA-HQ-OPP-2005-0459
Dear Sir or Madam:

On behalf of Taminco, I am responding to the April 26, 2006 Federal Register notice regarding Proposed Tolerance Actions for several pesticides including ziram.  The notice indicates that EPA is proposing to revoke the tolerances in 40 CFR 180.116 for ziram residues in or on onion and melon.  The indication in the Federal Register notice is that the tolerances on these commodities are no longer needed since the registrations on these commodities since the registrations have not been active since 1991 and 1995, respectively.   
Taminco requests that the tolerances in or on onion and melon be maintained because ziram is registered and used on these crops outside of the United States and these crops may be imported to the United States.  Thus, an import tolerance is needed.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
Sincerely yours, 

Vincent J. Piccirillo, Ph.D., DABT

Regulatory Consultant to Taminco
ac. Mia Laget, Taminco

Jean-Michel Denis, Taminco
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